
                                                   STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE – TOWN OF SURRY  

                      SELECTMEN  

             MEETING MINUTES OCTOBER 28, 2019 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau, Eric Eichner and Jamison Hines.  

Jamison Hines  will be absent for the next Monday Nov.4, 2019 and Monday 11, 2019. 

The selectmen discussed setting the tax rate in conjunction with the DRA.  Jay Croteau will meet with 

Bruce Smith to finalize the data midweek. The selectmen discussed how much could be used from the 

undesignated fund balance. The warrant should be available to sign next meeting. 

The Town of Surry received a payment of $118.00 from Smith and Curry court case for underpayment of 

the US Government for PILT. 

The payment to Cheshire County due in December is $326,431.00 for the county portion.  

The selectmen signed payroll.  

The selectmen signed and paid bills.  

The selectmen signed the State of NH DOS- DMV deposits.  

The selectmen discussed Airgas tanks lease for the Highway Department.  

Durwin Clarke has order the first salt from Morton Salt. He also replaced a hose on the dump trunk as 

well has had the sander repaired in preparation for winter. 

The Town of Surry received an Intent to Cut for the Society for Protection of NH Forests for 150 acres on 

map 5A lot 116 from Meadowsend of New London, NH. 

The selectmen reviewed the Monadnock Family Services Report.  

The Town of Surry received the Highway Block grant for October in the amount of $8495.85. 

The selectmen looked at the cemetery pictures from Nancy Wilbur. Jay Croteau will have Durwin Clark 

take a look at it.  

Eric Eichner motioned to accept the minutes. Jay Croteau seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed 

to accept the minutes.  

Denis Laurendeau , state electrical inspector, was interested in speaking with building inspector Steve 

Goldsmith. He will contact Steve Goldsmith.  

John Davis is getting quotes for the tree removal across from Leslie Carlson.  

Darlene Clark is researching information for the oldest resident.  



The selectmen reviewed the minutes from the Trustees of Trust Funds annual meeting.  

Kim Fisher has been asked to finalize the accounting for Surry Old Home Day.  

Printed additional building permits.  

The selectmen discussed the purchase of a backhoe for the town.  

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Eric Eichner seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.  

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 P.M. 

 

 


